Dear Sunlun Brothers and Sisters, 

Establishing “Sunlun Buddhist Vipassana Meditation Association” in HK

Last year, when we went to Burma in April 2000, just before we came back to Hong Kong, on the 30th of April, Sayadaw specifically made an appointment at around 5 p.m. for us to go to see him, stating that he had something special to tell us.  To let new yogis know, Sayadaw is our 87 years old Reverend Teacher, the Abbot of the Sunlun Monastery in Rangoon (Yangon), Burma (Myanmar).

We went to see him that day and listened to what he had to say. 
He said that it had been quite a number of years, more than 10 years already, since we practised Sunlun Meditation in groups in Hong Kong.  He instructed us that it was high time we had a proper meditation centre for Sunlun practice and that after we had formed the centre, we should establish “Sunlun Buddhist Vipassana Meditation Association” in Hong Kong.  He advised us that the Association would help bring about the propagation, purity and stability of Sunlun principles and practice, not only in Hong Kong but all over the world as well in  future.  Moreover, the Association would also enhance and deepen the solidarity and fraternity, compassion and closeness among Sunlun brother and sister yogis, with the common goal of providing to all the best possible path in striving to attain the cessation of suffering, the Nibbana.


We recently set up a main centre provided graciously by Cham Shan Monastery and it serves our purposes as best as it could for now.  And so, we are going to start planning to form the Sunlun Association as Sayadaw had wished.  We hope and pray that like us, each and everyone of our brother and sister yogis in as far as their time allows, will lend support and participate in its establishment in whatever way possible.


We both would like to take this opportunity to convey our humble gratitude from deep down of our hearts and our sincere appreciation, for all the support and involvement you have given to the Sunlun cause in the past.  Let us look to the future, making it our mission to realize Sayadaw’s Vision to continue and carry on what we are all destined to do.

With boundless metta and best regards, 
__________________________________________
Dr. Myo Thaw & Dr. Thynn Thynn

For Organizing Group of 

Sunlun Buddhist Vipassana Meditation Association

5 July 2001
親愛的宣隆禪同修：
「宣隆內觀禪修會」的成立
去年四月我們在緬甸的時候，維那耶師父與我們面談。也許新進的同修還未知道，維那耶師父是緬甸仰光宣隆禪寺的住持，是我們的禪修導師，今年已屆87高齡。當時，師父鄭重地告訴我們：「宣隆禪的共修在香港已經進行了十年有多，現在千禧年，正好是時候找一個地方給大家一起共修，然後應當成立一個正式的會社以便組織管理。它將會幫助宣隆內觀禪修法的弘揚，保持我們宗旨的精純和穩定，那不獨有利於香港，且更會影響將來世界各地的宣隆內觀禪同修。」師父更指出：「一個會社有助於團結、凝聚各位同修，使大家能更緊密地、慈悲地發揮同修間的兄弟情姊妹誼，一起迅速邁向滅苦之路──槃。」


目前，湛山精社慷慨地為我們提供了一個極為方便的主道場，滿足了每星期共修的一切所需。所以正好就是時候遵照師父的指示──策劃成立「宣隆內觀禪修會」。我們懇切呼籲每一位兄弟姊妹同修都盡可能為這個會的成立提供一切方便，使工作得以順利開展。


藉著這機會，我們衷心地多謝各位同修曾經為宣隆內觀禪所付出的努力和各項的參與，使過往的活動都能順利進行。讓我們追隨師父的長遠目光，把過往的努力持續至將來，使禪修活動的良好基礎得以早日實現。

謹祝各位

禪悅為食，

法喜常滿！


________________________


宣隆內觀禪修會發起人


多醫生／戚醫生

2001年7月5日

